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If you go and do a search on Amazon for 
books on leadership, there are a lot.

In fact last count there were 220,215 
books in the category of “leadership”.

So where do you start if you want some 
good books to get started with?
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Well perhaps if you did the same search 
I have just done on Amazon, you could 
take the top 5 books from that list and 
start there.

You would of course be relying on the 
Amazon Search Algorithm to initially 
present you the best books in order.

A quick tweak of their “Sort by” Button 
will help you look at different lists of 
books.

However that won’t always yield the best 
selection.

I would have thought a good idea would 
be to choose the Avg. Customer Review 
setting and see what comes up.

However when I did that I got these 
books:

• The Ambitious Woman - What it takes and 
why you want to be one.

• Harvesting Intangible Assets

• Quarter Life Calling - Pursuing Your 
God Given Purpose In Your Twenties

• This is How We Hewitt - Bet on 
Underdogs
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• Mutuality Matters How You Can Create 
More Opportunity, Adventure & 
Friendship With Others

Now I am sure there is nothing wrong 
with these books but having spent the 
last 6 years working in the trenches of 
leadership development with nearly 3000 
leaders, none of these books provides 
the general foundations of great 
leadership.

In my mind, these books are specialist, 
Tier 2 books that you would go to once 
you have got the basics nailed and want 
to deepen a particular aspect of your 
knowledge.

So where do you start?

Well what I am going to do is to 
recommend the 5 books that best 
encapsulate the principles and teachings 
of the Award Winning Leadership 
Development programmes I have managed 
and developed.

I am sure there are others that you 
could read and there are possibly dozens 
of variations of this list of 5 that 
would do the job too.

However you have to start somewhere and 
the books I shall recommend will be (in 
my opinion) a strong starting point for 
you.

I will be somewhat biased in my approach 
because I have chosen books that I have 
been inspired by and that have served me 
well.

BUT…
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I have also added in a degree of 
impartiality by only recommending books 
from my personal list of favourites, 
that I know will provide the essence of 
some of the best Leadership Development 
Programmes available right now.

And when I say the “best” I mean 
programmes that have had in excess of 
$10 million invested into them, that 
have improved the performance of a major 
utility and that have won awards. 

SELECTION OVERVIEW

So in making my choice, the hardest part 
was to limit the section to just 5.  

As an avid reader there were many 
potential candidates for this list.

(Remember “Leaders are Readers!” - boy 
that is cheesy - not sure if that will 
make the final edit :-).

So in narrowing down my list I decided 
on the following overall types of books.

Leadership Stories x 2

Neuro-Leadership x 1

Team Psychology x 1

Leading Change x 1

WHY LEADERSHIP STORIES?

I did this for the following reasons.

I think it is too easy to get sucked 
into an academic analysis of leadership 
principles, tools and techniques.

The best learning comes from our own 
experience…  
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…And the second best learning comes from 
the experience of others, especially 
when that experience is encapsulated in 
a story.

As human beings, we remember knowledge 
when it is wrapped up in stories because 
our brains are hardwired in that way.

Culture and folklore have been passed 
down from generation to generation for 
thousands of years.

Which is why getting a grasp of 
leadership in action through stories 
told by others is so powerful.

WHY NEUROSCIENCE?

I chose a book with a heavy neuro-
scientific content because we are now 
beginning to understand how the brain 
works and what drives our behaviour.

When you grasp some basics of brain 
chemistry and how you can (unwittingly) 
affect the state of someone for good or 
bad, then that will strongly inform your 
leadership behaviours.

WHY TEAM PSYCHOLOGY?

Now as a leader you will work with teams 
of people and once you have gone beyond 
understanding at least the basics of how 
they function as individuals, it is then 
a good idea to understand team dynamics.

When you can appreciate how a team 
functions (or not as the case may be), 
and what you as a leader can do to shape 
a high preforming team, you will begin 
to start making an even bigger impact 
through the efforts of your people.
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WHY A BOOK ON CHANGE?

Let’s quickly talk a bit about 
leadership and management.

And I mean quickly…

Without getting into a deep 
philosophical discussion about the 
difference between the too, I like to 
think about the difference as follows:

MANAGEMENT —> Transactional Activity

LEADERSHIP —> Transformational Activity

Many people in positions of authority 
are confused whether they are managers 
or leaders.

If you are making things work, keeping 
the fires burning then you are probably 
doing more management.

If you are taking a group of people and 
either creating something new from 
scratch or you are evolving from one way 
of doing things to another, then you are 
doing more leadership.

Simple differentiation I know, but let’s 
not complicate things here.

So in leading, you are transforming and 
that ultimately requires an 
understanding of change and how it 
affects or can be affected by human 
behaviour.

Which is why the last of the 5 books on 
my list of recommended reads is about 
change.

Right, so let me share with you my 5 
leadership book recommendations.
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Book #1 - Leadership by Rudi 
Giuliani

Before I share why I think you should 
read this book, do be prepared to put 
aside any views you may have on his 
political affiliations.  

The story told in this book goes back to 
the early 1990s and ends with the 
tragedy of the 9/11 attacks on the Twin 
Towers; well before any recent events.

It is a stunning example of leadership 
under duress as that terrible day 
unfolded AND the groundwork laid down by 
Giuliani in the previous years of his 
two administrations as Mayor of New 
York.

It blends the personal challenges he 
faced with cancer with the difficulties 
of being Mayor or probably the most 
famous city in the world.
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When you read about the terrible crime 
statistics for the Big Apple prior to 
him becoming mayor and then you see how 
he dealt with those issues one by one, 
through the enabling of his people, you 
will learn a tremendous amount about 
leadership.

You will also see how the effort made by 
those running NYC with him at the helm 
created a system that was able to cope 
with everything 9/11 threw at them.

You might never become mayor of a large 
city in your country, but the principles 
you will discover through following his 
journey will help you whether you lead 
one, one hundred or one thousand.

Just a quick scan through the chapter 
list of part II of the book reads like a 
modular breakdown of a fine leadership 
development programme:

• First Things First

• Prepare Relentlessly

• Everyone’s Accountable, All Of The Time

• Surround Yourself With Great People

• Reflect, Then Decide

• Under Promise and Over Deliver

• Develop and Communicate Strong Beliefs

• Be Your Own Man

• Loyalty: The Vital Virtue 

• Weddings Discretionary, Funerals 
Mandatory

• Stand Up To Bullies

• Study. Read. Learn Independently
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• Organise Around A Purpose

• Bribe Only Those Who Will Stay Bribed

That last one is just a way of creating 
a heading about trust and keeping your 
word.

I was inspired by this book and it is 
the first one I always recommend to 
those attending my Leadership 
Development Sessions when asked.

See Reviews On… See Reviews On…
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Book #2 - Turn The Ship Around By 
L. David Marquet 

Up Front Admission About This Book

Let me get this out of the way 
immediately because it is important.

I am a HUGE fan of this book for a 
number of reasons which I shall explain 
shortly.

However one of the reasons why I love 
this book is because I spent nearly four 
years as a serving officer in two of Her 
Majesty’s Nuclear Powered Submarines.

And so when I read the stories outline 
in the pages of this excellent book, it 
takes me right back to a very important 
phase of my life.

His writing is so clear and concise and 
immediately creates a very vivid 
experience through the pages of what it 
is like in a Nuclear Powered Submarine.
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So I am going to be somewhat biased 
towards recommending this book.

The (Relatively) Impartial Rationale For 
Recommending It.

So why should you read it?

Well look beyond the military 
environment and focus on the people and 
cultural issues the author had to deal 
with.

He took the worst performing submarine 
to the best performing submarine in a 
ridiculously short space of time.

Same people… Different Result.

This is a marvellous book about people 
empowerment and engagement and his 
approach is all the more inspiring 
because he was able to buck the usual 
military way of doing things and still 
get a better result.

I suspect it is unlikely you will face 
the level of challenge under the type of 
environment and circumstances Captain 
Marquet faced BUT the lessons he shares 
about his time in the USS Sante Fe will 
transfer to any leadership position.

Captain Marquet structures his book in 
the same way he now structures his 
leadership lessons shared with 
organisations around the world.

It is about these three simple things:

CONTROL

COMPETENCE

CLARITY
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Understand these and you will understand 
some essential aspects of leadership.

So a great book on leadership and at the 
very least, an interesting and engaging 
story about an environment few ever 
experience let alone master. 

See Reviews On… See Reviews On…
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Book #3 - Leaders Eat Last - Simon 
Sinek

I recommend this next book for a couple 
of reasons.

First of all, in its entirety it is 
another great read on Leadership.

It is engaging, it is interesting, it is 
backed by significant research AND it is 
packed full of useful anecdotes.

However the main reason I recommend this 
book is because of Chapters 6 and 7.

This is not a neuroscience book per se, 
BUT those 2 chapters have the most 
accessible explanation of brain 
chemistry and its relevance to 
leadership that I have so far read.
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It explains clearly and succinctly how 
our brain chemistry affects our 
behaviour and more importantly how it 
impacts on us as leaders and those we 
lead.

There are a number of brain chemicals 
you need to be aware of and they are:

Endorphins

Dopamine

Oxytocin

Serotonin

Cortisol  
(referred to as the big C)

Based on this book, there is actually a 
chemical formula for effective 
leadership and the keys to it are 
contained in these chapters.

The rest of the book explains how the 
focus on people in a business rather 
than the numbers is actually the secret 
to leadership.

When you focus on the people, treating 
them as human beings with empathy, the 
numbers will take care of themselves.

See Reviews On… See Reviews On…
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Book #4 - The 5 Dysfunctions Of A 
Team - Patrick Lencioni

Often a great place to start on trying 
to understand how something works is to 
establish why they DON’T work, and then 
do the opposite.

This is what Lencioni has done in this 
book.

However, rather than write an academic 
discourse on team dynamics, he explains 
his findings through the medium of a 
fictional story about Kathryn a newly 
appointed CEO of a company called 
DecisionTech Inc.

Although a story, the scenarios and 
characters are clearly based on 
Lencioni’s real life experiences.
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Key characters are gradually introduced 
and then as the story unfolds Kathryn 
reveals the 5 Dysfunctions of a Team.

These are:

The Absence of Trust

Fear of Conflict

Lack of Commitment

Avoidance of Accountability

Inattention to Results

At the end of the book there is a 
separate section that explains the model 
in more detail.

There is also a useful questionnaire to 
help you analyse your own team against 
the 5 dysfunctions.

I really like this model and of course I 
love the book.  The 5 Dysfunctions is a 
perfect example of a really simple but 
real-life model.

When explaining this to leaders there 
are lots of nodding heads because they 
can all relate to the model and have 
their own examples of where the 
dysfunctions appear in their own 
experience.

See Reviews On… See Reviews On…
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Book #5 - Switch: How To Change 
Things When Things Are Hard - Chip 
and Dan Heath  

Chip and Dan Heath have written a number 
of great books.  

They have a really engaging style that 
makes for enjoyable reading. 

They are also extremely well researched 
which means you also get a valuable read 
as well as an engaging one.

What struck me about reading this book 
(and if I really think about it, the 
same is also true for their others) is 
that after reading it I wonder how 
anyone can not make change happen if 
they have read this book.

Yes in my humble opinion their work is 
that good.
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Again what I like about this book is 
there are lots of illustrative 
anecdotes.

The opening story is about someone 
working for Save The Children who helped 
change the problem of malnutrition in 
kids in Vietnam with very little funding 
and an actively resistant infrastructure 
who didn’t want him there.

How would you do that?

Well over the course of the book, the 
Heath Brothers use similar stories to 
explain their model which is quite 
simply this:

Direct the Rider

Motivate the Elephant

Shape the Path

The brilliance of the approach is in its 
simplicity AND in its understanding of 
human behaviour.

It is honest in that the approach won’t 
necessarily work in EVERY change 
situation, but I am pretty convinced if 
you approach change in this way, you 
will more likely be able to make it 
happen.

See Reviews On… See Reviews On…
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So there you have my current top 5 Book 
Recommends for developing outstanding 
and inspirational leadership.

Do let me know what you think of my 
selection and if you have any books you 
think should be on the list, then drop 
me a line and let me know.

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do e mail me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.

If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon
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You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com.
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